
Lovell has been monitoring the COVID-19 virus and its potential impact in our community. 
After serious consideration, and in consultation with Lovell’s EMA Director, and Select 
Board, we will be making some adjustments in the way Town services are provided. These 
will be evaluated on an ongoing basis and changes will be made as information and 
circumstances change. Our goal is to ensure the safety of our employees and our residents 
in the most responsible ways possible. We strongly encourage residents to practice social 
distancing to avoid potential contact but we also encourage everyone to call and check on 
neighbors, friends, and family. We are erring on the side of caution in order to do our best 
to slow the spread of this virus.  

As always, please contact us if you have any questions or concerns. 

The Select Board of Lovell. 

 The following measures will be implemented as of Tuesday, March 17th at noon until April 
1st (if circumstances warrant that time period will be extended): 

Fire Department – The public use of the meeting room will be discontinued as this serves 
as the Town’s emergency Shelter. Burn permits can be obtained online.   

Transfer Station – The transfer station will remain open for normal hours, however, 
personnel will practice social distancing of at least six feet, and will not be able to assist 
with unloading trash or other items.   

Public Works – Public Works personnel will continue to work however there will be no 
public access to the Town Garage. Persons with road concerns or questions should call the 
highway garage and questions will be answered (207-925-1010) 

Recreation – All recreation programs are cancelled until April 1st. 

Code Enforcement – Those wishing to get building permits or who have questions 
regarding projects should call the town office at 207-925-6272 and we will be processing 
as much as possible via phone, email, and regular mail. 

General Assistance – Persons seeking general assistance should call the Town Office at 207-
925-6272 and we will process applications over the phone. 

Town Office – The town office will be closed to the public as of Tuesday, March 17th but 
staff will be working and people are asked to call the Town Office at 207-925-6272 and we 
will do our best to provide the services that you require. 

It is possible to re-register vehicles, ATVs, boats, register dogs, and get hunting and fishing 
licenses online.  Links are provided on the towns’ website (If you have a new vehicle to 
register, please contact the Town Office to make arrangements.) 



Select Board – The Select Board will continue to meet for operational purposes, with a 
limited agenda.   

Other Town Boards/Committees - Non-essential committee and board meetings are 
encouraged to postpone their meetings but will be individually evaluated in advance of 
their meeting to gauge the implications of meeting or not meeting. 

  
 


